MINUTES OF A EUREKA CITY COUNCIL
MEETING HELD DECEMBER 9, 2014

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Nick Castleton at 7:00 P.M. Council members attending: Donna Robinson, Brian Underwood, Ned Allinson, and Nick Castleton, and Judy Jones.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mayor Castleton led the Pledge of Allegiance.

OTHERS PRESENT: Dick Hallsey, Lloyd Condor

Nick mentioned the position of the new Council member can be voted on now. Lloyd Condor and Judy Jones applied and were present. Kimberly Clem was absent.

The ballot was taken, and Judy Jones was sworn in as Council member by Patricia Bigler.

CLAIMS AGAINST THE CITY
Donna made a motion to pay the bills, Judy seconded. Vote was unanimous.

OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES
Donna- She stated she is still trying to see what the County will do with Brent Boswell on the vacancy. No meeting has been held as of yet. 

Brian- He spoke with Michael Stork about the erosion problems in town. He stated there will be a crew put together in the spring. Nick provided the pictures that he took of the erosion problems to Oren Hatch. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Ned- He inquired about any bids on the Memorial Building. Nick stated there is one bid for $2,750 to patch walls, ceiling and replace bricks. Donna asked if the door and window can be added to the bid. Lloyd stated the window is already replaced. Patricia stated there will need to be 3 bids before they can do anything. Council member Ned stated he will get a list of issues that the buildings have currently.

Planning Commission-
Lloyd Condor asked how many people were on the planning commission, Donna replied four. Craig Lott is the architect and is going into the White Owl and discovers what there is to work with.  Craig stated they are in the process of discovery.  He stated Doug Write acquired some stock certificates from the Mines. He explained the plans for the building. Nick stated he might be able to have a special meeting with Planning and Zoning. Patricia stated exceptions cannot be made anymore, protocols need to be followed. Dick Hallsey stated application needs to be filled out.  A special meeting cannot be held, they will have to wait until Council meeting in January. Craig asked if he can submit his plans to Santaquin’s Inspector.  Nick stated the check was cashed for the Shea Building but no deed was presented. Craig stated they are resolved with Lucille’s now. 

Nick stated there will be some discussion about pricing for water connection upgrades. Nick asked Brian if he could come up with some figures by next Work Meeting. Jeff asked Brian to contact him because he has all the figures. 

Nick-
He stated Juab contacted him and they explained that they want to put a clinic and an ambulance shed in town. Kyle Bigler stated the hospital would be interested in doing a clinic if the City puts in the building.  The Sheriff’s Office and the Health Department would be interested in having a room in there for their needs. Kyle stated they will need to get it surveyed and do pricing. Donna motioned to go forward with the survey and work on negotiations, Brian seconded. Vote was unanimous. 

Nick stated the Utah Heritage Foundation contacted him. They have a lot of grant money and some no- interest loan money for some historic renovations. Membership fee is $50 a year, and in his opinion it would be worth it. They have staff that can help. Craig stated the foundation brings a lot to the table. They draw attention to City projects and bring visitors.  Brian made a motion to become a member, Donna seconded. Vote was unanimous.
Nick also mentioned the Utah Housing Coalition’s membership dues are $150 a year. It will need to be done by the first of the year. Donna would like to look into it more. Nick stated it is for low income housing.

Sunrise Engineering-
Jeff Albrecht stated that the survey of the south side streets was sent in to the attorney and to Mike Carter. Some of the roads are still owned by Chief. The roads have been considered the City’s for more than 7 years. Jeff requested to allow them to modify the alignment on the line that connects to Robert Grill’s property. The funding agency negated the offer. There is over 200 feet of the easement. He wants to offer an upgrade to what is there on Robert’s meter. Nick stated three people are running off Robert’s meter. Jeff stated it’s illegal to have other people running off his meter. Jeff recommends installing 3 other meters. Robert agreed to that recommendation. The bid went out to the Daily Herald for the next four weeks, and pre-meeting will be held December 17th at 1:00 p.m. at the City Hall. The officer’s over water and sewer will need to be present. The bid opening date is scheduled for January 14 at 1:00 p.m. at the City Hall. The bond closing will need to be 2 to 3 weeks after the bid opening. Jeff stated they asked to amend the contract. The water and sewer project will be impacted by some American Iron & Steele requirements. The Department of Environmental Quality stated it was State funds, but allocated funds to another project. During the inspections, they have to ensure that it’s American made products throughout the project. He stated the Davis Bacon wage requirements add on inspection time. The sewer project would approximately cost $20,000. The water project has a lot more components and estimated it at $25,000. In addition to the amendments, they estimated 30,000 feet of pipe, 60,000 hydrants. Over the 2 years of design they increased it to 10,000 feet of pipe, valves by 26, hydrants by 26. They added some modifications to the booster stations. 7 months of construction was estimated for the water project, and through that time of making those modifications it’s been a five year process. They estimated 12 months of construction. The larger amendment will be to add five months to construction.  The contingency is at 6%. Jeff stated they are involved during construction. Donna has concerns about contractors. She stated there are concerns on what the City is paying for. Jeff stated there will be two inspectors daily. Donna asked what will happen if the Council decides that there is a major issue and nobody wants to change it on Sunrise’s end. Jeff stated they are here to work for the City. They will be at every Council meeting. He stated their strength as an engineering firm is their construction. They received for the fifth consecutive client satisfaction award.  He stated he needs to be covered if there is 12 months of construction. He stated after the bid they will analyze the cost and prioritize. Jeff’s recommendation is to wait until the bids come out. There were initially 10 fire hydrants that were estimated in the figures. Billy Baum asked how many is figured currently, Jeff replied 36. Jeff introduced Jameson Christiansen from the Richfield office, he is a structural engineer. Jeff stated he will need a copy of the Minutes.

HOV Contract- the City was awarded $12,974 for an ATV trail system. The County has agreed to come up with some of the funding. They sent him a contract to sign. Judy asked what the City’s responsibility is for it. Nick stated putting the markings up. He had an approval of Utah and Juab County to maintain the roads. They grade them once a year. The grant money covers the markings. Nick stated redoing the old bathrooms will also be the City’s responsibility. Billy asked if it’s on County roads. Nick stated some of it will be on Chief roads. Nick stated he has a map. Nick stated he wants to get some flyers made up that have some advertising. Judy asked what issues will be with garbage. Nick stated the Northern Utah ATV Association comes once a year to pick up garbage. 

Tyler Painter-
He is present to discuss some figures he has for the Old City Hall project. He is the architect for the project. He stated the plans calls for 2 four inch walls. It also calls for road base compacted. He estimates it at $26,670. Nick stated there is volunteer money. For the decorative posts, he figures $1700. He hasn’t bid anything in particular. The hand rail will be the most expensive. It will be wood. Craig stated this bid is not set, just some ideas. Donna asked if they are licensed as a contractor and if they would want to be bonded. Craig replied yes to both. The State law states if only one bid has come through, then the City can go with it. Donna asked how much is in the account. Patricia stated $27,620.06. Donna would like to look it over. Craig stated he needs to make adjustments anyways. Donna asked what can be taken out in the project. Brian suggested bringing in some alternates. Nick told them they will get them on the agenda for January.

Employees Policies & Procedures-
Judy will need to go over them. Brian motioned to adjourn into Executive session, Ned seconded. Vote was unanimous. 



